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True Peace 

     Where does your peace 

come from? Jesus tells us in 

John 14:27 “Peace I leave with 

you; my peace I give to you. 

Not as the world gives do I 

give to you. Let not your hearts 

be troubled, neither let them be 

afraid.” The news, social 

media, government, some 

organizations, and many 

people in general promote fear and chaos. We hear about things every day that are deceptive 

to the public. Why? Satan is a liar and deceiver! The Bible tells us he goes around like a 

roaring lion looking for someone to devour. Matter of fact, Jesus tells us Satan comes to 

steal, kill, and destroy. The devil would love nothing more than to see us fall into one of his 

traps of fear and chaos. The world tries to promote peace, but that is not the same peace that 

comes from the Lord. God’s peace is eternal! People ask us how we can be so calm with all 

we see happening in the world from natural disasters to war? It’s our relationship with Jesus 

Christ and having the peace that only He can truly give. Let us encourage you to stop looking 

to the things in this world and start looking to God. Our challenge to you is to turn off the TV 

and stay away from social media for one whole month. We are almost certain you will see a 

drastic difference from your family to your relationships, and perhaps even your health. 

     October has been a very busy month that 

went by too fast. One of our most rememberable 

highlights was doing the chapel service, 

followed by a baptism in the Tennessee River, 

out at Beyonder Gateway Wheeler Lake in 

Hillsboro, AL. This campground is special to us, 

because we started a chapel ministry there in 

2021 when it was a KOA. Praise the Lord, it is 

growing and going strong to this day. We meet 

people every day that are searching for 

something, to only find themselves back at 

square one. Many people need the Lord but keep 

going around in circles, hitting one dead end 

after another. Sadly, people put their faith in all 

kinds of things like money, health, friends, their 

career, or even themselves. What happens when 

the money is gone, sickness strikes, friends 

move on, and you find yourself starting all over 

again? That must be exhausting, but there is a 



solution! It’s time to start putting your faith in the Lord God Almighty Jesus Christ. Faith in 

God can do many things like take away your fears, give you True peace, and help you 

overcome obstacles. What about Salvation? The Bible tells us we are saved by grace through 

faith and not of works. Faith in things of this world will always end in a disaster, but faith in 

God will move mountains.  

     Our schedule for the remainder of 

the year is booked, but we want to take 

a few moments to share with you some 

prayer requests, needs, and direction 

the Lord is leading for 2025. Please 

pray for current and new possible 

partnerships for the upcoming year. 

Also pray for new opportunities to 

take the Gospel into more 

campgrounds and communities. We 

need not only the finances to go, but 

resources like Bibles, Life Books, 

ministry t-shirts, school bag packs 

with basic supplies, firewood, paper products to include food for campground events, and 

volunteers to help when needed. In 2025, we are “Taking Jesus to The Streets” for a 

Salvation Tour across the country. In addition, we will be doing another overseas mission 

trip. It would be great to go back to 

South Africa, but we will see 

where the Lord leads. We will also 

be doing discipleship/evangelism 

training for those wanting to be a 

part of pure street evangelism in 

their communities. It is important 

that we have volunteers trained and 

ready to pray and counsel those 

making decisions, while we openly 

share the Gospel of Jesus Christ. 

As we help further the Kingdom of God, it is our prayer to not turn anyplace down due to the 

lack of funds and resources. It is our desire to truly meet people where they are and take them 

where they need to go. 

In Christ,  

Pastor Matt 

Meeting people where they are and taking them where they need to go! 

Thank you for your continued support! 

If you would like more info on how you could support this ministry, please email us at 

teamredoakministries@gmail.com for more information. 


